
Soneya4council (Tue, 25 Jun 2019 at 7:33 PM) 
 
Hello Fox,  
Here is my response to the alleged violations brought by Ms. Hallock 
 
1) Headshots:  I had my headshots done by a local photographer for my business as well as the 
new Rotary directory.  Because the photos were done recently I didn’t need to have them re 
done.  I will attach a screen shot of the email from the photographer saying as much  
    Filing fee:  I did not reimburse the cost of the filing fee to myself until this week so that 
expenditure will be accurately reported on the next filing.   
 
2)  reporting Rod’s House board of directors:  there was some confusion about this.  I spoke with 
the city attorney, my personal attorney, as well as the rest of the executive committee of Rod’s 
House in regards to conflict of interest concerns.  There are none.  I do not receive compensation 
for my role on the BoD nor does the non profit receive money from the city.  All homeless 
dollars earmarked by the federal, state, and local sources are channeled through the county and 
bypass the city all together.  I have since disclosed my position on my  F1 filing just to cover 
bases.   
 
I would also like to point out that we (myself and my treasurer) have spent countless hours on the 
phone with Scott in IT at the PDC because much of my file had been deleted, not transferred, or 
not saved due to some tech glitches in your system.  So many of these things have been properly 
done, to no avail, because of that.  For example, my personal finances were blank, as well as the 
information about my source of income (Saol) and I most definitely filled all of that 
out.  Hopefully Scott has fixed whatever bugs to insure this doesn’t keep happening.  If you will 
notice, Ms. Hallock filed this second complaint while we were still working with Scott to rectify 
the first complaint she filed a week before.  To me, this is bad business practice on her part but I 
expect that between now and November you and I will become very well acquainted as I don’t 
expect the harassment to end.   
 
Thank you for your time.  
 
Sincerely,  
Soneya Lund 
 


